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The Second Semester Has Begun

The second semester started on September 1, and the children's cheerful voices have
returned. Although there were some students who came to school to make class flags,
participate in English/math study sessions, and participate in club activities, it has been a while
since we have seen each other in this way. I am happy to see the students' energy return to
the school. Although there were reports of water accidents and disasters in the national news,
there were no reports of accidents during the summer vacation at our school, and the “What I
did well during the summer vacation” reports show that the 3rd graders put a lot of effort into
their studies.

The air conditioner was turned on before the students arrived at school for the opening
ceremony, but it took quite a while to get the temperature to a comfortable level.

September 1 is the Disaster Prevention Day. September 1 was also the day of the Great Kanto
Earthquake of 1923, which left more than 100,000 people dead or missing.

On July 30, an earthquake occurred near the Kamchatka Peninsula and a tsunami warning was
issued. Students who were participating in club activities evacuated to the multipurpose hall on
the third floor of the school and the town hall. There was a great deal of tension in the air that
day. Disasters can strike at any time, so we will continue to educate our students about
disaster prevention.

In the second semester, we will have a big event, the Sports Festival, and I would like
to emphasize the importance of working together to achieve a single goal. We hope that all
parents will take time out of their busy schedules to visit the school.
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SDGs Initiatives

The Student Council Executive Committee led an Ecocap collection activity for three
days from June 9 to 11 and at the Yaromai Summer Festival. Thanks to everyone's
cooperation, we were able to collect 67 kg of caps, enough for 95 BCG vaccinations. This was
the third year for this initiative, and we were able to make it known to the local community.

Thank you very much for your support.
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New books have arrived!

The Kuwana Mie Shinyokinko Bank donated 50,000 yen worth of book cards, and the
books are lined up in the new book corner. There are seasonal books on disaster prevention,
the starry sky, and the moon. There are also a nhumber of easy-to-read books such as anime
novels that have recently become a hit. Students are encouraged to visit the library and pick
up a book.




